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MINUTES 

CITY COUNCIL CALLED MEETING 
THURSDAY, AUGUST 13, 2015 

5:30 P.M. 

Meeting Location:  City Hall, 330 Town Center Avenue 

Attendees: Jimmy Burnette, Mayor 
Beth S. Hilscher, Mayor Pro Tempore 
Richard I. Goodman, Councilmember 
Daniel F. Foster, Councilmember 
Doug Ireland, Councilmember 
Linnea Miller, Councilmember 
Marty Allen, City Manager 
Elvira Rogers, City Clerk 
Gregory Jay, City Attorney 

 
Absent: Doug Ireland, Councilmember 
          
 

1. Call to Order 
Mayor Burnette called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. 
 

2. Public Hearing – 2015 Millage Rate 
Marty Allen, City Manager, presented a PowerPoint on the 2015 Millage Rate.  He stated 
we have received our 2015 tax consolidation information from Gwinnett County. After 
analyzing the data provided from Gwinnett County, staff recommends a proposed millage 
rate of 4.93 mills, the same proposed millage rate used in the adopted FY 2016 budget 
and the same millage rate as the past three years.  In accordance with state law, three 
public hearings have been scheduled on the proposed millage rate.  This is the first of the 
three hearings.  Additional public hearings will be held on: 

 Tuesday, August 25, 12:00 pm 
 Tuesday, August 25, 6:30 pm 

Consideration of the proposed millage rate will be included on the August 25th regular 
agenda.  There were no questions from Council. 

Audience Comment: 

 Tom McConnell, 3795 Smithtown Road.  Mr. McConnell expressed concern 
regarding notification of the Public Hearings.  He stated there was no mention of 
the Millage Rate hearings in the last issue of Suwanee Connects. 
 

 Lew Peppetti, 3360 Smithtown Road.  Mr. Peppetting exprexxed concern with 
notification of the meetings. 

 
There being no additional comment, the Public Hearing was closed. 
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3. Adjournment 
Motion to adjourn by Councilmember Foster, second by Councilmember Goodman 
and so carried 5-0. 

 
Approved September 22, 2015 

 
 


